A Calaveras Health and Human Services Agency

Mary Sawicki, Director 509 East St. Charles Street
San Andreas, CA 95249

To: Calaveras County Planning Commission

From: “>~ 7 Dean Kelaita, M.D., Health Officer

RE: Recommendation that proposed Asphalt Plant at the Hogan Quarry be
subject to a Conditional Use Permit

Date: December 7, 2015

The installation and operation of a hot mix asphalf plant at Hogan Quarry, in Valley
Springs, will involve the use of a variety of hazardous materials that may have a
significant effect on the environment and the public health. After review of the plan for
the plant in the M2 zone, EMA staff analysis and briefings, and the subsequent follow-
up materials submitted by the asphalt plant applicants, the potential for significant
impacts and risks to the public have not been addressed to my satisfaction.

In summary, after reviewing the plan and the additional information submitted, my
determination is that the proposed asphalt plan poses a risk to the public health due to
the insufficient description of the safeguards to be used to prevent unintended
environmental effects from the types and quantities of substances used in this type of
facility.

As Calaveras County Health Officer, it is my determination at this time that the proposed
asphalt plant, to be operated at the Hogan Quarry, involves hazardous materials that
have the potential for significant environmental and public health effects. | recommend
the application be subject to a Conditional Use Permit before being aliowed to move
forwar
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Dean Kelaita, MD
Calaveras County Health Officer
Public Health Services




